
 
 
 
 December 23, 2002 
 
 
 

BUREAU CIRCULAR NO. 1451 
 
 

To All Members of the Bureau:  
 
 

Re:  COMMITTEE MEMBER EXPENSE REIMBURSEMENT PROGRAM 
 
 

On July 1, 1992 the Bureau began a program of expense reimbursement for Board, committee 
and subcommittee members’ attendance at scheduled meetings of those bodies.  This expense 
reimbursement program was announced by Bureau Circular No. 1269, which was dated  
May 18, 1992. 
 
By Governing Board action of December 19, 2002, this reimbursement program has been 
limited to those members of the Board, committees and/or subcommittees that are not 
representing Bureau members.  Accordingly, expense reimbursements will no longer be paid to 
representatives of member insurers, including State Workers' Insurance Fund. 
 
For members of the Board, committees and/or subcommittees that are not representing Bureau 
members, the provisions of the expense reimbursement program are unchanged from those 
previously announced in Bureau Circular No. 1269. 
 
   Timothy L. Wisecarver  
   President 
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Remember to visit our website at www.pcrb.com for more information about this 

and other topics. 
 
 


